
RFP# 1711-04 Stadium Scoreboards 
December 12, 2017 

 

 

SUMMARY: 

This item requests approval of a proposal for a new stadium scoreboard, production equipment 

and audio for C.H. Collins Stadium. 

 

BOARD GOAL:   

VI. Growth, Change & Fiscal Responsibility…demonstrate effective and efficient management of 

District resources. 

  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

This proposal was issued on October 29, 2017.  Six (6) vendors responded to this proposal. One 

of the responding vendors did not provide scoreboards.  A committee, which included 

representatives from Athletics, Technology, and Communications, met to review the responses.  

From that meeting, the field of vendors was narrowed to three (3). Each of the three (3) 

companies met with the committee to discuss items as they pertained to hardware, software, 

warranty & service. 

 

 SIGNIFICANT ISSUES: 

The current scoreboard and equipment has been in place at C.H. Collins since 2005, the year the 

stadium opened.  In April of 2014, the scoreboard was struck by lightning which caused the loss 

of the video portion of the screen.  Since that time, the board has continued to lose functionality 

in regard to production and audio.  The AV Production class at the ATC will become primarily 

responsible for the production of the graphics, games and events that are displayed on the 

scoreboard screen.  Two of the vendors were able to provide all three components (scoreboard, 

production equipment and audio); one vendor was able to provide only the scoreboard and the 

production equipment. 

 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funding will include a community partnership providing the necessary revenue for the purchase 

of the video board.  Such agreement will be forthcoming. 

 
BENEFIT OF ACTION: 

Passage will allow construction to begin at C.H. Collins Stadium with an estimated completion 

date of May 2018.  This completion date will allow time for students from the AV Production 

class to prepare and train for the 2018/2019 events. 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the award for RFP# 1711-04 Stadium Scoreboard to Daktronics in the 

amount of $866,490.13 (Alternate B with the addition of LED mesh to speaker cabinet) for C. H. 

Collins Stadium be approved.  

  

STAFF PERSONS RESPONSIBLE: 

Debbie Monschke, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services 

Joey Florence, Athletics Director 

Cindy Willis, Director of Purchasing 

Cheryl Farmer, Asst. Purchasing Agent 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 Tabulation 

Ranking 

 

APPROVAL: 

Signature of Staff Member Proposing Recommendation: ________________________ 

Signature of Divisional Assistant Superintendent: _____________________________ 

Signature of Superintendent:  _____________________________________________ 


